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The Stewards have today inquired into the circumstances in which a sample, taken by means 

of an alcohol breath analyser, provided by Vince Dunlop after riding trackwork at the 

Strathalbyn Racecourse on Saturday, 27 August 2011, was found to contain the presence of 

alcohol at a concentration in excess of 0.02%. 

 

Vince Dunlop pleaded guilty to a charge of having breached ARR.81A(1)(a) in that the sample 

provided contained a substance banned under ARR.81B.  During the course of the inquiry it 

was established that Mr. Dunlop did not hold a current licence to ride trackwork.  Mr. 

Dunlop was advised that the Stewards would recommend to the Board that any application 

by him to be registered as a trackwork rider in the current season would not be considered 

until, Thursday, 20 October;  a period of six (6) weeks from Wednesday, 7 September 2011; 

the date on which he was stood down from riding. 

 

Mr. Dunlop was advised of his right of appeal. 
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